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Members�Present:�Guests:������Don Akers
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John Wood
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Charles Sweetser��

1.   Call to order



The meeting was called to order at 3:00 PM.   There were 12 members and 2 guests present. The current RODE membership is 27 (see enclosed membership roster).



2.   Introductions



Members and guests introduced themselves.



3.   Membership Changes



Chris Ambrose from Florida Power & Light Company is a new member of the Subcommittee.



4.   Approval of Minutes



The minutes of the Spring 2000 meeting were approved without change.



5.   Chairman’s Report



ADSCOM’s meeting summary were reported:



At the IEEE Seattle meeting, the proposed reorganization of the PES along the lines reported at the last meeting has been abandoned.  However, it is expected that the Summer and Winter meetings will be replaced by Spring and Fall meetings, probably in the year 2003.  When this happens we may have to adjust the Switchgear Committee schedule so as not to conflict with these meetings.  As a result, the long-term plans for Switchgear meetings are a little uncertain at the moment.  Also, the IEEE/PES T&D Conference and Exposition will be held every odd year.



Switchgear Committee is encouraging members to become senior members of the IEEE, as the number of fellows we can have is dependent on the number of seniors that we have.  The process to become a senior member is quite simple, go to the IEEE Web site for the electronic forms.  I am a senior member and willing to be used as a reference, and I recently gave references for two of our subcommittee members.  Also, when you become a senior member, be sure to tell your boss so you can get a raise.



 Keith Gray has resigned as standards coordinator for Switchgear Committee as he has been appointed secretary of the Technical Council.  Dean Sigmon will take over as standards coordinator as of January 1, 2001.



The IEEE is encouraging everyone to use electronic ballots.  For an electronic ballot, all in the balloting group will have to have access to e-mail and the Internet.



The common clause Working Group hopes to have a ballot prior to the next meeting.  There is still much controversy surrounding altitude correction factor and it is hoped that a ballot will bring this to a head.



The IEEE is offering to perform an editorial process on a document prior to its ballot.  In this way, it is hoped to avoid many editorial comments in the ballot.



Ray Capra is the assistant editor for the IEEE Editorial Board.  Transaction papers go to Ray Capra and conference papers go to  Roy Alexander.  The papers are now on the net in a secured site.



Legal indemnification for working group members needs to be done every year.  Working Group Chairs need to send the names of the members to: Jody.Haasz@IEEE.org.



Roy Alexander reported that we need to be more productive at the working group meeting.  Some suggestions: concentrate on the issues, avoid editorial discussions, avoid word-smithing, use the one balloting group and get it out there.  Training on how to be an effective chairman has been assigned to the ER&P Subcommittee.  It may be a Power Point presentation.  The IEEE Web site now has two applicable Power Point presentations: one on the “IEEE Process” and the second on “Leadership Training.”



6.  Working Group Reports



a) Recloser Standards C37.60 and C37.61  Working Group Chairman Dave Stone reported the following:



The Working Group met on October 9, 2000 at 8:00 a.m.  There were eight members of the working Group and eight guests present at the meeting.  David T. Stone, Working Group Chairman, presided over the meeting



Requests for the extension of the two PAR’s have been submitted to NesCom. They will be acted upon at the December meeting.



C37.60/D10 was sent to IEEE for balloting on 24 September. The invitation to ballot is out and due back to IEEE on 10 November.  We will review/resolve comments at or before the Spring Meeting



PC37.61/D4 dated October 1, 2000 was reviewed by the Working Group.  It has been redrafted and reformatted per IEEE Style Guide.  While the balloting for C37.60 is underway, the Working Group will solicit input for revisions and additions to the application guide.   The target for all input is December 15, 2000 in time to coordinate with comments on PC36.60 ballots with a final review at the Spring Meeting.



Reference:  



IEEE C37.60-1981 (Reaff 1993),  Standard Requirements for Overhead, Pad-Mounted, Dry-Vault, and Submersible Automatic Circuit Reclosers and Fault Interrupters for AC Systems (ANSI)



IEEE C37.61-1973 (Reaff 1993),  Standard Guide for the Application, Operation, and Maintenance of Automatic Circuit Reclosers (ANSI)



Based on the needs of the Working Group, I am requesting that a Monday morning (8:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon) meeting room for approximately 20 people be available at the Spring 2001 meeting.        .



David T. Stone

Working Group Chairman

C37.60 & C37.61

Reclosers and Other Distribution Switchgear Subcommittee

13 November, 2000



Tucson



b) Capacitor Switch Standard C37.66  Working Group Chairman Harry Hirz reported the following:



John Wood introduced Harry Hirz (Joslyn Hi-Voltage) as the new Working Group Chairman replacing Ed Steele who resigned to pursue other interests.



Draft 6 of C37.66 was reviewed.  There were 6 member and 3 guests present.  The draft was reviewed in its entirety.  The scope in Draft 6 was modified to include language that identified the purpose of switching “shunt capacitor banks” and limited the maximum voltage to 38 kV to avoid conflicts with other standard and limit to distribution class (Draft 5 identified rating up to 242 kV).  Also, verbiage was added that there are no limitations to applying C37.66 to voltage above 38kV.



The majority of the groups discussion centered around maintaining the endurance aspect of existing standard’s testing requirements and blending the testing included in 1247.  Based on the lack of endurance included in 1247, it was decided that the detail testing requirement included in the existing standard (1200 random operations) will be maintained and the results of the operations will be classified in three classes (1, 2, & 3) of restrike probability.  Class 1 will have a 0.2% probability (2 restrikes in 1200 operations), Class 2 will have 2% probability (24 restrikes in 12000 operations), and Class 3 will be all the remaining results.  This classification will require every unit tested have a probability of restrike class identified at the time of certification.



It was agreed that the standard would be re-worked/modified to include all the details of the meeting and submitted to the members in the next couple months (target early December 2000) so that review and additions can continue before the May 2001 meeting.



Harry Hirz

Working Group Chairman

C37.66

Reclosers and Other Distribution Switchgear Subcommittee

October 10, 2000



Tucson





c) Subsurface Switch Standard C37.71  Working Group Chairman Don Martin was absent so John Wood reported the following:



Don has made the modification from the negative votes from the last ballot and sent that in to IEEE for a re-ballot.  IEEE sent out Draft 3 ballot 2nd recirculation and is due back to IEEE on 10/9/00.  Assuming ballot is successful, the document will be submitted to the IEEE Standard Board.



d) Underground Subsurface and Padmounted Equipment Standard PC37.74    Working Group Chairman Dave Stone reported the following:



The Working Group met on 10 October 2000 from 8:00 a.m. until noon.  There were seven members of the working Group and five guests present at the meeting.



The Working Group reviewed draft 3 dated 01 October, 2000.  This is the first complete draft in accordance with the IEEE style manual.  Assignments were given out to survey manufacturers on the nameplate requirements of the standard.  All tables and figures were reviewed.



The Chairman will target to have a new draft distributed to the Working Group by the end of the year.  Following comments by e-mail, a ballot will be sought before the Spring meeting.



Based on the needs of the Working Group, I am requesting that a Wednesday morning (8:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon) meeting room for approximately 20 people be available at the Spring 2001 meeting.



Reference:  



IEEE  PC37.74 -  Standard Requirements for Subsurface, Vault, and Padmounted Load-Interrupter Switchgear and Fused Load-Interrupter Switchgear for Alternating Current Systems Up to 38 kV





David T. Stone

Working Group Chairman

PC37.74

Reclosers and Other Distribution Switchgear Subcommittee

13 November , 2000



Tucson



7.  Enclosures and Attachments



See the enclosed RODE Status Report.

See the enclosed RODE Membership Roster



8.   Old Business



None



9.   New Business



None



10. Next Meetings:



Charleston SC, Mills House	May 20 - 24, 2001

Quebec City		September 30-October 4, 2001

Newport, RI (?)		Spring 2002

San Francisco, CA (?)	Fall 2002







Respectively yours,

�

John G. Wood

Chairman

Reclosers and Other Distribution Equipment Subcommittee
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